NEWS: Vermont Delegation Statement
Commemorating Abenaki Recognition
and Heritage Week

April 28, 2023

WASHINGTON, April 28 — Sen. Bernie Sanders (I-Vt.), Sen. Peter Welch (D-Vt.), and Rep.
Becca Balint (D-Vt.) today issued the following delegation statement in
commemoration of Abenaki Recognition and Heritage Week which begins Monday,

May I

“It is with great honor and respect that we come together to celebrate Abenaki
Recognition and Heritage Week, the centuries-old culture and rich heritage of the
Abenaki people, and the descendants of the Western Abenaki Tribes that originally
inhabited the land we now call Vermont. We owe the Abenaki people of Vermont, and
Indigenous tribes across this country, an enormous debt, one that can never fully be
repaid. Today we are incredibly fortunate that the four bands of Vermont - the Elnu
Abenaki tribe; the Nulhegan band of the Coosuk Abenaki Nation; the Koasek Abenaki
of the Koas; and the Missisquoi, St. Francis-Sokoki band — have preserved and continue
to share their traditions, from their art and music to their dedicated stewardship of
their traditional homeland. During this week of recognition and celebration, and every
day, we are honored to stand with the Abenaki Tribes of Vermont and Indigenous

peoples all across the country.”



